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Albany 
--- 

Travel Report 

--- 

 I had the pleasure of a train trip to 

Bastrop county to pick up Mr. Grothe and 

all his belongings from Paige. I departed 

from here on the 24
th
 of October and since 

I wasn't delayed anywhere I reached Paige 

on the 28
th
, where I was welcomed by Mr. 

Grothe and family in the warmest manner. 

I found the trip very interesting, because 

between Albany and Waco I saw the 

cotton yards full of cotton, not only in the 

towns, but also in the fields. From Waco to 

Elgin I saw only one farmer in Copeland 

who had 44 bales in his yard, also many 

fields were empty. I only stayed two days 

in Paige. It rained the whole time, but even 

though I was able to meet a lot of people. 

Which is not surprising, because all the 

people there are interested in traveling and 

they hope to tell the Bollwiedel 

(Bollweavel) good-bye. Also, many want 

to come to the wild west to look over this 

wonderful land, from which we still have a 

lot at cheap prices.  

 At night on the 30
th
 I left on the H&TE 

for Hempstead, from there to Hearne and 

Bremond and on to Waco, where I arrived 

Nov. 1
st
. Had to remain a day in Waco, 

because my car had jumped off the track 

three times, because it was so long, and all 

the “Hemzeug” was pulled off; but 

fortunately it jumped back on the tracks 

due to the speed. I was only shaken a little 

when the wheels were on the railroad ties. 

My lantern fell off the nail and rolled to 

the end of the car, and I had to look for it 

in the dark. Only the glass of the lantern 

was broken. And so we arrived here in 

good shape on Nov 4
th
. The only loss that 

Mr. Grothe had to bemoan were two 

plates. He is happy and joyful within his 

family circle and is busy clearing land.  
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 The Coryell correspondent wants to 

know about our harvest, well I'll tell him. I 

have only 14 acres of cotton and got 5 

bales from that, each one weighing about 

600 pounds. All of the new land yielded 

about an 1/8 bale per acre, because it only 

rained once, on the 20
th
 of June, on this 

particular harvest. There is not much com, 

but milo-corn and sugarcane are good. 

Now in the fall we have a lot of rain, 

which is good for the grass in the pastures. 

Wheat and oats are also looking good. On 

November 11
th
 we had snow and on the 

12
th
 a strong frost. Today on the 16

th
 it is 

raining again, so we are all very content.  

Next time more. 

Greetings to all readers. 

     Christian Dutschmann 

 

Translated by Luise Green 
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